[Taliban denies reports that its members were arrested for Tolo TV attack.
Translated by staff at Tolo TV. January 22, 2016]

None of our mujahedeen has been arrested in Kabul and this claim of Kabul spy agency is
baseless.

To hide its failure, Kabul’s so called spy agency today announced that it has arrested a group of
eight mujahedeen for involvement in the attack on a vehicle of Tolo staffers, in Bagrami district
of Kabul province.

We seriously reject this spurious news and all planners of the attack on TOLO intelligence
network have fortunately made it back to their safe places and they are all safe.

Security organizations, to hide their failures and disrupt public minds, are spreading such false
news.

However, we assure our people and mujahedeen that none of our mujahedeen have been arrested
by the enemy over the past 48 hours, neither arrestment of those mujahedeen, who organize such
compacted attacks, is so easy.



